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The Technical Services Interest Group (ACRL TSIG) met at the American Library Association Midwinter Meeting in Denver, Colorado on Sunday, February 10, 2018. The session consisted of a brief business meeting, announcing Erin Finnerty of Temple University as the incoming chair, and two presentations. The 2017-2018 chair, R. Cecilia Knight, solicited proposals from technical services practitioners for presentations exploring solutions to problems faced by technical services librarians.


How Technical Services Can Help Save Students Money

Beth Bernhardt, Assistant Dean for Collection Management and Scholarly Communication, University of North Carolina Greensboro.
Beth presented How Technical Services Can Help Save Students Money, the process used at UNC Greensboro to address textbook affordability. UNC Greensboro has 19,000 students; 33% first generation; 45% diverse. The State Library of North Carolina provided a grant to aid students by reducing the costs for required textbooks. Fall Semester they purchased approximated 70 e-books for the cost of $8,757.65 (Grant + some library funds). The potential savings for students was $109,191.49.

The Library collaborated with the Bookstore on this project since it was a state supported effort.

Process:
· Ask for a list as soon as the deadline for textbook adoption passes
· Ask for updates each week
· Search the catalog to see if the e-book is owned (only DRM free e-books qualify)
· If no: Search in GOBI, the library’s wholesaler website- purchase if platform allows unlimited or nonlinear multiple users
· Publisher and edition match
· Allows downloading and printing of book chapters
· Class size – target larger classes
· Price – some e-books are reasonably priced, others are not.
· Order is placed with the vendor/publisher
· E-mails with links are received by the cataloger and acquisitions staff
· Cataloger adds to the e-book Knowledge Base
· Acquisitions staff pays the invoice
· Acquisitions staff checks the link to be sure it is active
· Acquisitions staff e-mails the faculty member and adds links to the Libguide – Note includes: “If you have students that can’t afford to purchase the textbooks this would be a good alternative.” And includes link that can be put in the course-site.
· Acquisitions staff e-mails bookstore a list of e-books purchased to post in the bookstore website

[bookmark: _GoBack]Most faculty were happy with this approach. A few were not and indicated that they wanted students to purchase print books and bring them to class. 

In Spring 2018 they purchased 61 new e-books for $5807.84 and identified 160 e-books that were already in the collection. The total potential savings for students was $202,473.69.

An animated discussion followed about the challenges of working with the bookstore; about whether to purchase everything possible or concentrate on high enrollment classes; and about whether to include print books on reserve in the mix; questions about video and streaming; how to move to permanent funding; and tips on using Google sheets for collaboration.


Technical Services Productivity During a State Budget Crisis: One Library’s Assessment Story

Cynthia A. Romanowski, Technical Services Librarian, Governors State University. 
Cynthia presented Technical Services Productivity During a State Budget Crisis: One Library’s Assessment Story addressing how she set about assessing the productivity of technical services staff when the primary duties of acquiring, cataloging, and processing were negatively impacted by a series of severe budget cuts. She addressed the challenges of remaining productive during this time of no materials being purchased and how she, as the manager, attempted to assess the work being done by the staff.

To stay productive staff focused on database cleanup projects, cataloging theses and dissertations; and providing public service desk time.

The database cleanup was much needed and call numbers, spelling, database enhancement, and withdrawal projects were all done. Holdings were also updated in OCLC which has helped with interlibrary lending.

Tips: stay positive and move forward and do what makes sense for your library.

Powerpoints are posted in ALAConnect at https://shar.es/1L0Aii.






